
MINUTES

ROSELAND PLANNING BOARD
REGULAR MEETING 
June 27, 2022 7:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman LaSalle called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Those present on roll call were: 




Chairman Louis LaSalle 



Michael Oliveira, Vice Chairman



Anthony Mack, Mayor’s Alternate
 
            

Manny Oliveira
            

Joe LaMonica



Jack A. Gordon





Joe Rolli



David Jacobs Alt #1


Those absent were:



Mayor James Spango             


 




Councilwoman Eileen Fishman 
           

William Johnson
  

Kevin Codey Alt # 2

Board Professionals: 



Vincent Loughlin, Board Attorney



David Atkinson, Conflict Board Engineer



Philip Abramson, Conflict Board Planner

SALUTE TO FLAG:
STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE:
The meeting was conducted in compliance with Chapter 231 of the Public Laws of 1975, annual notice of this meeting was given by way of notice filed with The Progress, The Star Ledger, and the office of the Administrator of Roseland, as so certified by the Secretary.  Notice has also been posted in Borough Hall, Roseland, NJ.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:
Minutes from the May 2, 2022 Special Meeting. Motion to approve by Mr. LaMonica, second by Mr. Gordon. Five eligible members in favor of approval.
NEW BUSINESS: None 

RESOLUTIONS:
a.) 
Appeal # 22-02 of Bank of America C/o Andrea Militello (CBRE), situate block 43, lot 7, known as 156 Eagle Rock Avenue, Roseland NJ, requesting Minor Site Plan approval to replace existing drive-up teller window with drive-up ATM and installation of associated security lighting.

Motion to approve by Mr.LaMonica, second by Mr.Mack. Four eligible members in favor of approval. 
PUBLIC HEARINGS:
a.) 
Appeal # 21-01 of Roseland Redevelopers LLC, purchaser under contract of property situate block 21, lots 22 and 22.01, known as 117 Harrison Avenue, Roseland, NJ, carried from the April 18, 2022 meeting, requesting Major Site Plan approval to construct 104 market rate and 30 age restricted residential units along with associated site improvements
       APPLICATION 21-01 TO BE CARRIED TO THE JULY 18, 2022 MEETING
b.) 
Appeal # 22-04 of Avalon Roseland LLC, owner of property situate block 32, lot 13, known as 100 Avalon Boulevard/55 Locust Avenue, Roseland, NJ, requesting amended site plan approval for curbside trash pick-up at each residence whereby a central trash facility was approved
Richard Schkolnick, attorney for the applicant, gave a brief summary of the proposed change to trash facilities for Avalon Bay
Witness # 1 – Charlene LaMoine – Avalon Bay Property Manager, 105 Elm Street, Westfield, NJ

Ms. Lamoine reviewed the current central trash facility and the trash collection procedures. She then reviewed the proposed changes whereby each tenant would have two trash cans and would be responsible to put them at the curb instead of bringing all trash in bags to the central facility. 

Ms. LaMoine then reviewed the planner’s report and stated that there would not be any environmental impacts to the site. Trash pickups would occur on Tuesdays and Fridays and recycling would be once a week, whereas the compactor is emptied once a week. 

All tenant trash cans are to be kept inside and placed at the curb only on the day of trash pickup. Cans will be picked up by hand and loaded into a 25 yard rear loading trash truck.

Chairman LaSalle inquired as to the recycling and trash and Ms. LaMoine indicated that recycling would be picked up separately using a recycling bin. 
Chairman LaSalle then opened up the meeting to questions from the board professionals and board members.
Mr. Michael Oliviera asked what was to become of the former central trash location.  Ms. LaMoine testified that it would still be utilized for large bulk items for trash such as furniture.

Mr. Oliviera then asked how would large items get to that location and would trash still be picked up by a private hauler.  Ms.LaMoine stated that a service, “Got Junk,” is also an option and that the trash hauling would still be with a private hauler. 

Public Questions – None

The truck circulation plan was reviewed as requested by Neglia Engineering.  Two roll off containers were on site on June 14, 2022 due to excess trash at the compactor and as stated by Ms. LaMoine that it was not a regular occurrence and would not happen with the new plan.

Chairman LaSalle asked Ms. LaMoine to ensure that the residents were made aware of the changes and the scheduling of the trash pick-ups.  

Mr. LaMonica asked if the trash containers were to be stored within the garages and Ms. LaMoine indicated they would be required to. 

Mr. Gordon asked if there were going to be different size trash vehicles from what is currently used verses what is proposed.  Ms. Lamoine stated that there would be different types of trucks but they would the same size. 

Chairman LaSalle then opened the meeting up for any public questions and or comments and there were none.
Board Conflict Planner, Abramson, asked about the timing of trash pickups. Ms. Lamoine testified that they would be after 8 am. 
Board Conflict Engineer, David Atkinson, asked about pickups when a holiday falls on a trash day.  Ms. Lamoine testified that the pickup would usually follow on the next business day. 

Board Attorney Loughlin then reviewed the conditions for private hauler, trash building for bulk waste only, recycling and trash containers required to be stored inside.  He also requested a form of letter to residents for the terms and conditions, amendment to the site plan potential changes to the developer’s agreement. 
Motion to approve by Mr. Jacobs, second by Mr. Michael Oliviera. All members present in 
favor of approval. 
GENERAL BUSINESS: - None 
A motion was made by Mr. Gordon and seconded by Mr. Jacobs to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 pm.








Respectfully Submitted, 








James Campbell








Planning Board Secretary

